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Meeting Date: April 17, 2013 
Time:   1-3pm 
Location:  DLCD, Salem 
 
Attendees: Robert Mansolillo, DLCD  Gail Ewart, DLCD 
  Bill Clingman, LCOG*   Alex Bettinardi, ODOT 
  Doug Terra, Eugene*   Zac Christensen, Metro 
  Katherine Daniels, DLCD  Phil Smith, ODOT 
          *via phone 
 
Gail convened the meeting, and we all introduced ourselves.  

1. Design and status of zoning and comprehensive plan project 
2. UGB Stewardship Plan – comments and next steps 

UGB Stewardship Plan was taken up first on request. Gail explained the simple stewardship plan and 
the mechanism for keeping it current. She also described the continuing process of working with cities 
to improve the line work and fill in gaps. Angela Lazarean has done a great job getting UGB data this 
far, and Robert Mansolillo is taking on this responsibility. DLCD publishes an annual version with the 
most current boundaries only. It also has a geodatabase of all the historic boundaries. The attributes 
are attached to line segments. DLCD will publish this version soon. 

The UGB stewardship plan comment period has closed. We received one comment. Gail plans to 
respond one-on-one since there are many aspects to the comment. The comment does not materially 
change the plan, so it can proceed to the next step in the approval process with some additional 
clarifying material. 

Design and status of the Zoning and Comprehensive Plan Framework Pilot 

Gail described the burgeoning collaboration among several partners. The DLCD outreach team is 
already deployed and bringing in data and requests for data development. ODOT has a contractor 
selected for processing data into Framework data. Robert Mansolillo will act as the technical glue to 
connect between outreach and ODOT/GIS contractor. In eastern Oregon, Eastern Oregon University 
interns will be developing data where none exists, and GEO’s Dave Snader will be managing the team 
of interns and checking their work before forwarding it to Robert. LCOG will be developing data where 
none exists in the other parts of Oregon.  

The results of contacts via AGOL map service are available for anyone to look at. See the link on our 
Planning WG page, under Admin Bnd FIT. The emerging statewide data will be published on a Web 
service. The initial area of focus will be the Willamette Valley, due to ODOT priorities. This is an exciting 
partnership for all involved. Due to the intensity of the activities happening on the project, the next 
meeting will be after the end of the biennium, in July or August. 


